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ARGYLL AND BUTE COUNCIL 
NHS HIGHLAND 

STAYING SAFE WHEN ORGANISING 
YOUR OWN CARE AND SUPPORT 

Information to help you protect 
Yourself from harm if you have chosen 

to employ someone to provide 
your care and support 

4. WHAT TO DO IF YOU HAVE CONCERNS 

If you are worried that you are at risk of harm you 
should contact your care manager or phone the 
general Social Work phone  number 01546 605517 
(during office hours) or 01631 566491 or 01631 
569712 (during the evenings or at weekends). 

Ther�
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INTRODUCTION 

All adults should be able to live free from fear of 
harm and have their rights and choices respected.  
People who need care and support often have to 
trust and depend upon family members or paid staff 
for help.  This means that they may be more 
vulnerable to harm than other people. 

You have chosen to take on the responsibility of 
managing your own care and support rather than 
have the Social Work department arrange this for 
you.  This can be a very positive step for many 
people, but it also means that you will not have some 
of the safeguards that come with using services 
arranged by others.  It is therefore important that you 
know how to keep any risks to yourself to a 
minimum. 

Your Care Manager can provide you with information 
about how direct payments work.  Further 
information on employing a personal assistant is 
available through the Scottish Government’s 
Personal Assistant Handbook 2014 http:// 
www.scotland.gov.uk/Resource/0044/00447315.pdf 

This leaflet provides information about ways that you 
can minimise any risk to yourself and what to do if at 
any stage you are worried that you are being 
harmed. 

4 

Protecting Vulnerable Groups Scheme (PVG) 

The PVG Scheme has now replaced the previous 
Enhanced  Disclosure that was used to check if the 
person you wished to employ has a criminal record.  
It is a membership scheme which ensures that 
people who are barred from working with certain 
vulnerable groups are not able to do so. 

It is important for you to have the care and support 
you need. So, it is recommended that you make it a 
condition of employment that your PA is a member of 
the Protecting Vulnerable Groups (PVG) Scheme, to 
ensure that they do not have any convictions which 
would make them unsuitable to work as your PA. 

You do not have to do this, but we strongly 
recommend it. 

As a personal employer you are entitled to see an 
employee’s Scheme Membership Statement. (A 
Scheme Membership Statement confirms that the 
individual is not listed and barred from working with 
certain groups). 

Your Care Manager can give you more information 
about the scheme and also provide you with an 
application form.      

Further information is also available from 
http://www.disclosurescotland.co.uk/ 
disclosureinformation/pvgscheme.htm 
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